Burnaby Tennis Club

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, July 9, 2014

Present      

David Pel – Treasurer   

George McLachrie – President
Mike Hopkins – Membership Director

Lawrence Kumar – Vice President

Barbara Docherty – Junior Development

Eng Choo, Director at Large

Bev Olson – Social Director

Glenn Richards – Head Pro

Val Cuthbert – Secretary

Anthony Mazzucco – Assistant Operations Director

Absent
Gary Sutherland – Operations Director/Tournament Director 

Mary Flynn – Women’s League Director

Rae Smith – Office Manager

Approval of draft agenda
The Agenda was approved.   

Adoption of the Minutes from June 11, 2014

The minutes were adopted.     

Previous Action Items 
· A motion was put forward to purchase a defibrillator by September 1st.  
The training is $55.00 per person.

· The following items to be part of the 1 year business plan.

      The club constitution needs to be updated; club mission statement needs to be written.

· History of the Club.  Larry is completing this

· Communication and Club News Manager is required.  

· Signage for club membership and rates to be posted.  (Rae, Mike and George currently working on this)

· The Janitor was asked to remove his personal items from the Club.

· Possibility of starting a Burnaby Tennis Club Junior Tennis development trust fund.  (George)

· Staff Job Description to be rewritten.  (Val, Rae and George)

· Tony to get quotes on non combustible container.

Office Manager Report 

· No Report this month
Head Pro Report 

2010 Burnaby Open Summary 

Entry fees          $16,600.00

Expenses               9,061.81

Club receives    $ 5,000.00

GR Tennis Inc. receives $2,538.19
Highlights

· 400 entries and 2nd place to Stanley Park Tennis Tournament.
· Entries up slightly from last year.  Approximately 10%
· Student volunteers did an amazing job.
· The food kitchen and bar-b-q was fantastic.
· Silent Auction was a great idea
· Gary spent endless hours helping to oversee many different aspects of the event
· My coaching friends at Shaughnessy and Richmond Country Club offered free court time during all rainy days
· Many compliments from players and spectators about better viewing from the tree and shrub removal.
· The City removed all green garbage bins daily.
· The extra bleachers were much better for viewing.
· Lots of media coverage with both TV and print.
· Club member Ian Del Caprio had his picture in the newspaper.
· Glen will post pictures, etc.
Ways to improve

· We only managed 2 club volunteers to assist the students at check-in desk. 

· Could have used 3 more squeegee’s to speed the court drying process.

· Better and faster communication with the city when the flower bed flooded onto the courts

· Better windscreen instalment.

· Many players refused to play on our 2 sub courts.
Operations Manager Report 

· The City is working on courts to take out the dips, etc. 
· When the janitor’s contract ends additional quotes for janitorial services will be looked into.  
· Inquiries will be made at other Tennis Clubs to see what they pay for sweeping the courts.
· Two or three more squeegees need to be purchased. 
· Suggest we train staff to promote the tennis club and tennis lessons
Finance Committee Report
· The financial report was forwarded to board members prior to this meeting.  Club financial situation discussed and a copy is attached.   The clubs financial report will be discussed and shared with the membership at a special membership meeting to be planned for August. An updated report will be prepared.  
Rules Committee Update

· Rules committee recommendations were forwarded to board members prior to the meeting.   Copy attached.   The recommendations will be forwarded to the members for feedback.  
Social Director’s Report 
· Burnaby Open food services report circulated to Board members prior to this meeting.  A copy is attached.  Bev purchased a barbeque for the club from the proceeds from the food sale.  The food sales were very successful and the club had a profit from same.  A number of volunteers assisted. 
Next Meeting - Membership Meeting – August 13, 2014
